## The Peeler Family

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches



September 2005

Dear Faithful Praying Friends,

We are so grateful to each of you for your continuing intercession for us. We pray for you regularly and trust that God is meeting your needs as well. Our Lord continues to be with us and provide for us as He wills.

We arrived back home from our trip to Colorado in early August. Since that time we have traveled to Pennsylvania, Mississippi and Tennessee. We were also able to report to three supporting churches about our trip to Yap, Micronesia. It was good to visit friends in these churches and meet some new people as well. The Lord was so good to give us a week of rest while we were in Tennessee. There were no phones or e-mail to answer. This was truly refreshing and after all the traveling we have been doing it was really needed. Please pray for our physical strength because we have a very full fall calendar.

Our plans to help a church planter in California are coming along and we are excited about helping in this ministry. We ask you to be in prayer for this project. The Lord has given us some new meetings while we are there. We are praying that the Lord will work in us and through us as we minister to this new church.

Please continue to remember our ongoing needs: 1)New supporting churches 2)Travel safety 3)Ministry opportunities 4)Unspoken requests. We have a praise! A church we visited in February called to let us know they will be supporting us. God is working in the hearts of churches and we thank Him for His provision. Thank you for your cards, letters, e-mails and most of all your prayers. It is our prayer that the Lord will bless each of you.

In His Service,

Jack and Melinda

Address: 120 Folkstone Court, Easley, SC 29640

E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com